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Augusut 2019                                                GLAD TIDINGS! 

 Congregational United Church of Christ Neenah / Menasha                          

Gathered by the lake, 
      we are 
Embraced by God  
      to grow 
Empowered by Christ 
       to care, 
Enriched by the Holy Spirit 
       to celebrate 

Dear Friends, 

     Recently, I've received requests to make my sermons available on the congregation's website.  While in                

principle it has seemed like this would be a good thing to do, I realize I have been hesitant.  My reluctance stems 

from having personally heard fifty years of preaching, and then reading something like another five years of               

Sunday sermons in published form.  I have heard and read some great preachers--including the Reverends Samuel 

Proctor and Gardner Taylor and Will Willimon at Duke, and the Reverends Barbara Brown Taylor, Fred 

Craddock, and Otis Moss III in print.  The great preachers excel at the craft.  Prayerful attentiveness to the text; 

background scholarly preparation; discerning a word from God to the congregation; shaping that word into a  

message marked by compelling images, stories, words, and ideas; and masterful delivery add up to art in the heart 

and mind and mouth of a great preacher.  When you hear a stellar sermon, the pulpit bursts into flame.  Hearing 

and reading those preachers' sermons has undoubtedly improved my more modest gifts, but still I wonder what I 

have to add that hasn't already been said better. 

 

     The flip side of the coin is that I have heard terrible preaching in my five-decade life, too.  Bad.  And bad in 

every sense of the word.  Poorly prepared, unduly repetitive, mean-spirited, clichéd, utterly uninformed,                      

manipulative, theologically shallow and dubious and harmful, insufficiently written and delivered, spiritually and 

politically offensive, pointless, dull--I could go on, but you get the picture.  Many of these sermons were delivered 

by men and women who were my pastors--in other words, people I knew, appreciated, respected, loved, and     

generally trusted; none of them would have wanted to mistreat or mystify or bore or insult me.   

 

     Preaching is by definition a complex phenomenon.  What I hear in a sermon, what I take away from it,             

depends in large measure on who I am.  Therefore, my conclusions about sermons are often unfair to the          

preacher, who was probably doing the best he or she could to be faithful and true on any given Sunday.  I've   

surely written and preached sermons that deserve to be forgotten, and for which I would hope to be                               

forgiven . Guess what?  It is often hard to identify which meditations miss the mark.  That often becomes clear 
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We would like to wish all a  happy             
birthday or anniversary. If your                 
birthday or   anniversary was omitted 
or you would rather not have it        
published, please contact the church 
office. 

 

Please  keep  the       
following  in  your 
thoughts  and                  
prayers;  Jerry             
Pozolinski,  Carol 
Sweet, Dar Schuff, 

Erv  and  Sherry  Wegner  (son, 
Ryan),  Nancy  Anderson,  Travis 
Zielinski,  Wendy  Remmel,  Liz 
MacKelvie, Joel Toeppler and the 
Homebound:   Karen  Crivello, 
Katie La More, Paul Franke and 
Bob Doornbos.  

 

Wedding Anniversaries  

Summer Worship 

10:15am  

8/04 Bob Nault 
8/04 Joel Toeppler 
8/06 Ellen Montour 
8/06 Alyssa Rogoff 
8/08 Dan Jischke 
8/09 Leon Flesburg  
8/12 Kevin Shumann 
8/12 Josh Groom                            
8/15  Dylan L-M 
8/17 Judy Doornbos 
8/20 Madison G.  
8/21 Sam Chaffin  
         Steph Vanden Hoogen          
8/25 Shane Smith      
        Christopher S.                   
8/26 Stephanie  Swatscheno 
8/29 Bryant Wadleigh                   
8/30 Evie J.                                       

August 5th 
Becky and Jeff Nichols 

August 10th 
Audrey and Kent Mosebach 

August 12th 
Kris and Ken Anderson 

August 13th 
Denise and Jeff Stewart 

August 16th 
Erv and Sharon Wegner 

August 22nd 
Debra and Bruce Janda 

August 26th 
Ann and Chuck Luebke 

August 27th 
Pam And Terry Zielinski 

August 28th                                                                                   

Leon and Terri Flesburg 
August 28th 

Mary and Ralph Liesch                     

 

only in retrospect. 

     Having said all this, I'll begin submitting most of my Sunday meditations for publication on our website.  In a 

real sense, the meditation is the possession of the congregation rather than its pastor.  It is important for those of 

us who identify with Jesus and the Christian movement he initiated to share conversation with each other about 

spiritual things.  Doing so helps us know who we are and why we are here.  It matters to God that the                       

Congregational United Church of Christ, Neenah/Menasha gathers together by the lake at the end of Nicolet 

Blvd, but we often forget God's interest and miss God's presence and dismiss God's call.  The Sunday meditation 

is one resource, one gift to get us talking together about the presence and action of God among us.  Hopefully, 

access to a print form of the meditation will help us sustain our conversation about God's dream for our 

lives.  Beginning in August, therefore, look for our meditations at www.cuccnm.org. 

 

     Take my lips, dear God, and speak through them.  Take our minds and think with them.  Take our hearts and 

set them on fire.  Through Jesus Christ our Sovereign.  Amen. 

 
     In time with hope,      Pastor Dave. 

http://www.newsletternewsletter.com/SearchArt/ImageDetail.asp?image_id=95096150
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.universities.com%2Fassets%2Fsite%2Flogos%2Fsilver-lake-college-of-the-holy-family-logo-36400.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.universities.com%2Fschools%2Fsilver-lake-college-of-the-holy-family&docid=
http://www.cuccnm.org


3 

 

 

Spiritual Life  

PANTRY SUNDAY 
LETõS MAKE A   DIFFERENCE! 

 

AUGUST/ SEPTEMBER  
 Item : Cereal 

 

Food pantry items are used by our church as a "give away item" at 
our next Community Table. We will be collecting items in hopes 
that there will be enough for each guest to get one item. The July 
give away for the CT will be  cereal. The cart for  donations is in 
the hall. Great   service  opportunity!   
 
Our next Community Table is on September 24th Please sign up 
early to help.   We will need workers,  cooks and donations.. Call 
or email Gay Dickson or Scott Olson with any  questions.                 
Dickson.anne5@gmail.com  or   dsotnwi@yahoo.com  

 
 

 September 
 Glad Tidings               

Deadline     
August 10th 

 

 
What sets your soul on fire?  Well, besides the 
temperature outside!  For me, music fires me 
up!  Whether it's a choir singing a beautiful 
piece, a soloist, a band, whatever and who ever 
it is, music invigorates me.  And that is what I 
am trying to do with the music at our church.  I 

want to invigorate you and help you deepen and enrich your worship with 
wonderful music.  Some people love sitting back and listening to music 
while others enjoy creating it.  And many people love both!  Come join me 
and the rest of our amazing choir to create inspiring music.  The choir will 
meet on Wednesdays starting on August 28 at 6:30pm  Our first Sunday 
singing in  worship will be Sept. 8th.  You don't need 
to be able to read music.  You just have to be willing to 
try  something new and have fun.  If you have any                   
questions or concerns about it, let me know!  Let's             
ignite peoples souls and help inspire them and deepen 
their worship together! 

Spencer Jones 

 
  
  
  
  

Church Office 
Summer Hours  

Tuesday- Thursday  
8:00-12:30 

 

AUGUST LECTIONARY  
 

August 4th 
Hosea 11:111 

Psalm 107:1-9,43 
Ecclesiastes 1:2, 12-14; 2:18-23 

Psalm 49:1-12 
Colossians 3:1-11 
11 Luke 12:13-21 

  
August 11th 

Isaiah 1:1, 10-20 
Psalm 50:18,22-23 

Genesis 15:16 
Psalm 33:12-22 

Hebrews 11:13,8-16 
Luke 12:32-40 

  
  

August 18th 
Isaiah 5:17 

Psalm 80:12,8-19 
Jeremiah 23:23-29 

Psalm 82 
Hebrews 11:29-12:2 

Luke 12:49-56 
  
  

August 25th 
Jeremiah 1:4-10 

Psalm 71:16 
Isaiah 58:9b-14 
Psalm 103:18 

Hebrews 12:18-29 
Luke 13:10-17 
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Spiritual Life  

Summer Outdoor Worship 
Schedule 

 

Be sure to be part of the best           
attended  services of the    summer! 
Once each summer month we meet 
in the beauty of the  outdoors at our 
outdoor chapel. Bring your own 
lawn chair or use the churchõs               
folding metal chairs. Plan to stay for              
fellowship  afterwards. Service will 
be held inside if it is raining. 
 

 

 

 
August 18th 
Pet Blessing 

 

BIBLE STUDY  

The Bible study group is reading and discussing 

Isaiah. A giant among the Hebrew prophets, Isaiah 

was revered by ancient Christians who read it by the 

light of Jesus. We take their lead, while also                    

attempting to understand the book in its original 

context. If you are interested and available, please 

join us. The Bible Study group meets here at the 

church weekly on Tuesday at 11 am. 

Beer and Bible 

 

This group meets at Stone Arch Brew Pub,, English Room 

1004 S. Olde Oneida in Appleton, at 6pm 

on the 4th Tuesday of each month to discuss 

a variety of topics. Attendees buy their own 

dinner and beverage. The discussion topics 

can be requested from the church office. 

Advance reading or registration not needed. 

 

C.R.O.P Walk                                               

October 13th   

                                              

 
Alternative 

 Christmas Market 
November 24th 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwi-w9W3wN_jAhUJHqwKHee9A6kQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwpcdenver.org%2F2018%2F10%2Fshop-alternative-christmas-market-support-mission%2F&psig=AOvVaw3sqVgzXJPEzoPn38lqq5FP&ust=15
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https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fst3.depositphotos.com%2F7960594%2F16979%2Fv%2F1600%2Fdepositphotos_169798610-stock-illustration-man-sitting-at-the-table.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fdepositphotos.com%2F169798610%2Fstock-illustration-man
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Ministry of Faith Development

Ministry of 

Service  

Vacation Bible School 
TO MARS AND BEYOND  

Monday, August 12thðWednesday, August 14th                
5:00 ð 8:00 p.m. 

  Dinner will be served 
 

REGISTRATION is open at https://conta.cc/2YO875L 
We have waited all year and it is finally here once againé VBS!  This year 
VBS is brought to you by CUCCNM and First Presbyterian Church, 
Neenah. VBS will be held August 12-14 from 5pm-8pm at CUCCNM!    
Dinner will be served at 5pm on all three nights (free-will offering) and 
events will begin at 5:30. 
At To Mars and Beyond VBS, your child will discover an interactive and 
energizing Bible-based program through a variety of activities: art projects, 
singing, science exploration, recreational activities, and a mission project. 
It is open to ages Pre-K to entering 5th grade. CUCCNM and First                  
Presbyterian Church members who are entering 6th grade may be junior 
leaders. All Pre-K participants need to be potty-trained.  
You can register ahead of the event online at https://conta.cc/2YO875L, 
or on our church website. 
We are also in need of many items in order to offer our most spectacular 
VBS yet.  Please take a moment to check the display in the back of the 
Sanctuary to see if you can provide any of the items listed. Monetary                  
donations are also accepted, checks can be made out to CUCCNM but 
please remember to put VBS in the memo line. Our VBS program is one of 
our largest evangelism events, with your help we offer not 
only our kids but many of the neighbor kids 3 days of faith 
filled activities. Some of the items needed this year are: 
*Hand held Telescope 
* Rope Lighting any color 
*Small bag of sand 
 

Sunday School  

Minist ry  o f  Fa i th                    
Development is looking 
for 2 new teachers and 
many teachersõ aides. 

The Sunday School curriculum 
allows us to rotate our teaching 
staff on a 4 to 5 week basis,               
allowing our teachers to still enjoy 
the service while  following their 
personal mission: to teach the 
youth of our church. The                   
curriculum is very easy to follow,  
everything is laid out for you, 
therefore only a little prep work 
needs to be done. 
Sunday School teachersõ aides will 
also be on rotation;   how many      
volunteers we have will determine 
the amount of Sundays you will be 
asked to serve. 
Please contact Alanna at 
ce@cuccnm.org if you think you 
have what it takes to build our 
youth into great young adults who 
will go out into this world to share 
Godõs Love! 

Take Out Church 

Returning for its 2nd year, Take 
Out Church is an activity box full 
of faith formation activities youth 
can engage in when theyõre not at 
church,  whether at the cabin, at 
the beach, or just laying around at 
home. Pick up a box in the center 
hallway! 

Kids Sing 
The kids will be sharing 
the songs they have 
learned at VBS on              
August 18th during the 

outdoor service (10:15), you wonõt 
want to miss this! Hearing their 
songs will make you  want to join 
in the fun of VBS!! 

Meet & Greet Day 
Meet & Greet Day is coming up 
on September 8th from                   
9:30-10:00 AM in Fellowship 
Hall. You will be able to register 
for Sunday School and get to 
know your teachers.  

Sunday School     
Sunday School wil l begin                      
September 15th! Children will 
start the morning off in church 
with their parents and will be               
excused for class with their                    
teachers following the Childrenõs                 
Message. Class will finish around 
11:15-11:30, please pick your kids 
up by their classrooms.  

https://conta.cc/2YO875L
https://conta.cc/2YO875L
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiN3J2Vs9fgAhUIKK0KHa1-AwMQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Flakegenevaumchurch.org%2Fto-mars-and-beyond-vbs%2F&psig=AOvVaw0h20wAdDC9mtOu8tUviSb9&ust=1551201787620388

